
 
 

 

To:       Board of Directors    Date:  March 20, 2015  

From:  Kathy Casenave    Reviewed By:    
  Director of Finance 

 
SUBJECT:   Independent Accountant’s report on National Transit Database report Form FFA-10 

 

SUMMARY OF ISSUES:  

Annually our independent auditors, Brown Armstrong, CPA’s, are required to review the data we report to FTA 
on Form FFA-10, which is included in the National Transit Database report (NTD).  The form reports hours, 
miles, passengers, passenger miles and total operating expenses.   

We file the report in October of each year and Brown Armstrong includes the attached review with the 
financial audit.  This year, FTA rolled out new software for preparing the NTD report and it was delayed until 
February. Because of this, CCCTA staff was not able to input the data and Brown Armstrong was not able to 
review the data. 

The NTD report is now filed and Brown Armstrong has been able to review the data and issue a report. No 
exceptions were noted in applying procedures developed by the Federal Transportation Administration. 

 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:  None.  

ACTION REQUESTED:  The Administration and Finance Committee has reviewed the report and recommends 
approval by the Board of Directors. 

ATTACHMENTS:  Independent Accountant’s Report on Applying Agreed-Upon Procedures 
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